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High school hockey getting ready for District playoffs

	

Written By Brian Lockhart

With most teams having just three games left on the regular season schedule, District 4/10 high school hockey is preparing to move

into the playoffs.

The schools have a 12-game regular season schedule this year, with nine high school teams competing this season.

The season was interrupted on Jan. 9, when all four scheduled games were postponed due to a winter storm. Those games will have

to be rescheduled and played to complete the regular season schedule.

The schedule runs through to Feb. 7., before the playoffs start. The playoff schedule and dates have not yet been announced.

Hockey teams in the District are talented teams, with many schools taking advantage of the fact that many of their students play

advanced-level hockey in leagues outside of school.

However, any player who plays at the Junior level cannot compete on a high school team.

With three games left on the schedule, the team from John F. Ross CVI in Guelph leads the standings with an 8-1 record after nine

games. The team's only loss was to Orangeville District High School on Nov. 21, when that game ended 2-1.

Ross has averaged just over five goals per game this season.

In second place, Norwell District Secondary School has also taken only one loss this year, but they have only played seven games,

so they have five more to go.

St. James Catholic High School from Guelph is in the number three spot

Orangeville District Secondary School is having a good season with a 6-2 record and 12 points and is currently in fourth place in the

district standings.

Centennial Collegiate VI is on the plus side in fifth place with a 5-3 record. That includes one overtime loss.

Centre Wellington District High School is in sixth place with a 2-5-1 record.

Bishop Macdonell is in seventh place with a 2-6 record and five points.

The Centre Dufferin District High School Royals are struggling this season, having won only one game after nine times on the ice.

They also have one tie on their record.

Erin District High School is in the basement with a 1-8 record.

The playoff schedule and format have not yet been announced, but there are several options, including the top eight making a

playoff berth or the top six, with the top seed getting a bye in the first round.

The CDDHS Royals have a road game against Norwell District on Jan. 11.

They will be back on home ice at the Centre Dufferin Recreation Complex on Tuesday, Jan. 16, to host the squad from St. James.
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Game time is 2:15 p.m.
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